
 STATE OF ILLINOIS  
HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

 
 
 525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.   •  SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 • (217) 782-3516 FAX:  (217) 785-4111 
 

July 9, 2018  
 
Reagen Atwood 
Associate General Counsel 
Ann & Robert H. Lurie Children’s Hospital of Chicago 
225 E. Chicago Avenue Box 261 
Chicago, Illinois 60611 
 
 RE: Permit Alteration:  Project #16-044 – Lurie’s Children Outpatient Services and 

Surgical Services, Northbrook, Illinois 
  Permit Holder:  Ann & Robert H. Lurie Children’s Hospital of Chicago  
  Children's Hospital of Chicago Medical Center 
   
Dear Ms. Atwood: 
 
On June 28, 2018 the Chairman of the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
(State Board) approved the alteration requested for the above-captioned project.  The alteration 
approved was for the following: 
 

Increase the permit amount by $500,000 from $35,555,707 to $36,055,707 or 1.40% and 
change the financing of the project by eliminating the mortgage/bond financing of 
$15,838,657.  The project will be funded with cash in the amount of $20,456,708 and the 
FMV of leased space of $15,599,000.  

 
The permit holder is reminded that for the final realized cost report, any amount that exceeds the 
altered permit amount will be considered a cost overrun without a permit. 
 
The permit holder should note the post-permit requirements contained in "Subpart G" of 77 
ILAC 1130.  Adherence to the post-permit requirements is essential in maintaining a valid permit 
and is the responsibility of the permit holder. 
 
Should you have any questions please contact Mike Constantino of George Roate at (217) 782-
3516 should you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 

  
Kathy Olson, Board Chair 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
 
 
 


